MINUTES OF MEETING
ON
THE PROJECT ON DETAILED PLANNING OF INTEGRATED TRANSPORT
SYSTEM AND LOOP LINE IN THE NAIROBI URBAN CORE
BETWEEN
NAIROBI CITY COUNTY GOVERNMENT
AND
JAPAN INTERNATIONAL COOPERATION AGENCY

Nairobi, 10 December, 2015

In response to the official request of the Government of the Republic of Kenya (hereinafter
referred to as “GOK™) addressed to the Government of Japan, the Japan International Cooperation
Agency (hereinafter referred to as “JICA™) dispatched the Detailed Planning Survey Team
(hereinafter referred to as “the Team™) headed by Mr. Yuichi Sugano (Deputy Director General,
Urban and Regional Development Group, Infrastructure and Peacebuiiding Department) to Kenya
from 15 November, 2015 until 12 December, 2015 for the preparation of the Project on Detailed
Planning of Integrated Transport System and Loop Line in the Nairobi Urban Core (hereinafter
referred to as “the Project™).

During the Detailed Planning Survey, the Team has a series of discussions with Nairobi
City County Government (hereinafter referred to as “NCCG”) of GOK and officials of concerned
authorities for the elaboration of a detailed plan of the Project. GOK side and the Team hereby
confirm the result of their discussions described on the attachment.
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